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Welsh Local Government Association - The Voice of Welsh Councils 

We are the Welsh Local Government Association (WLGA); a politically led cross-
party organisation that seeks to give local government a strong voice at a national 
level. We represent the interests of local government and promote local democracy 
in Wales.  

The 22 councils in Wales are our members and the 3 fire and rescue authorities 
and 3 national park authorities are associate members. 

We believe that the ideas that change people’s lives, happen locally. 

Communities are at their best when they feel connected to their council through 
local democracy. By championing, facilitating, and achieving these connections, we 
can build a vibrant local democracy that allows communities to thrive.  

Our ultimate goal is to promote, protect, support, and develop democratic local 
government and the interests of councils in Wales.  

We’ll achieve our vision by 

• Promoting the role and prominence of councillors and council leaders
• Ensuring maximum local discretion in legislation or statutory guidance
• Championing and securing long-term and sustainable funding for councils
• Promoting sector-led improvement
• Encouraging a vibrant local democracy, promoting greater diversity
• Supporting councils to effectively manage their workforce.

https://senedd.cymru/pwyllgorau/y-pwyllgor-plant-pobl-ifanc-ac-addysg/
https://busnes.senedd.cymru/mgIssueHistoryHome.aspx?IId=42265
https://busnes.senedd.cymru/mgIssueHistoryHome.aspx?IId=42265
https://senedd.wales/committee/736
https://business.senedd.wales/mgConsultationDisplay.aspx?id=540&RPID=1036380968&cp=yes
https://business.senedd.wales/mgConsultationDisplay.aspx?id=540&RPID=1036380968&cp=yes


 
 

WLGA response 
 
The WLGA has, throughout the timeline of the proposed Bill and its various stages, 
and specifically through the collating and building of the joint consultation 
response (March 2023), had many discussions with local authorities regarding the 
Residential Outdoor Education (Wales) Bill. 
 
There has been much support in principle for the aspirations of the Bill, particularly 
the importance of outdoor education to children and young people’s overall 
education and development, with main benefits being highlighted such as 
enjoyment, experiential learning, health and wellbeing, increased motivation, and 
appetite for learning. 
 
Local Authorities are agreed that a guaranteed, free of charge, opportunity to 
participate in a residential outdoor education experience would benefit children 
and young people positively,and have considered barriers and equalities 
considerations which are included in the consultation response.  However, LAs 
require reflection and confirmation on what a ‘guarantee’ in this context means. 
 
There would need to be formal arrangements with suppliers in place, and for the 
system to be failsafe, accountable, and meet expectations without risk of litigation. 
 
Finally, and as a critical element of this proposal, this Bill would need to be fully 
funded at inception and also allow for future potential increased costs (therefore 
have a review / evaluation process built-in with guarantees on appropriate future 
funding). 
 
 
 
 
 


